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The Biggest and the Best

Dear all,

One of the best things about being Chief Commissioner is being able to visit some of the
major events we hold across NSW, around the country and abroad.

Our biggest events – including Ventures, Jamborees and Cuborees – have long been an
important part of the Scouting calendar, offering amazing, unique adventures for young
people to experience and enjoy with thousands of their Scouting peers.

I think that in today’s online and connected world, there is an unparalleled power in bringing
hundreds and thousands of young people together in a safe environment, to experience the
benefits of making new friends for life.

Young people in Scouting look forward with anticipation to each major event we offer. They
know our events are infamous for offering new, creative, amazing adventures that enable
them to learn and grow. It’s a great way for us to attract more young people to join our
organisation.

Events also attract visitors from beyond NSW and outside Australia, helping shape the
perception of Scouting as an exciting and vibrant organisation. They often provide
experiences that can generate a positive impact to the local community.

Naturally, at all major events, adventure is at the heart. It is one of the most important
elements of Scouting that sets us apart from other youth organisations. The breadth of
activities offered at these events is staggering. Of course, there’s an enormous amount of
work to organise and run them all, and many of our adult volunteers go above and beyond
to offer their support. It’s quite remarkable to see the efforts these individuals make to
ensure everything runs as smoothly as possible. And, of course, nothing ever does.

I’m sure there are many adults reading this message, who have made a significant
personal contribution to one of our major events. Whether you’ve accompanied a Troop to
Jamboree, managed an activity base at Cuboree, or run the welfare or maintenance at a
Venture, your help has undoubtedly made an enormous difference, and we are incredibly
grateful.

Many adults tell me they can’t wait for the next major event because they are so enriching.
Whether you were a seasoned attender at AJ2019 or you’re a first-time volunteer for the
7th NSW Cuboree 2020, I hope you experience new challenges and experiences you might
otherwise never have.

And our young people? Every parent will tell you they see a huge change in their child after
one of our big events. Young people gain self-reliance and self-confidence from being away
from home for a long time; they learn to look after others by taking turns cooking or
cleaning for their group; they become less fussy about eating bulk-cooked food; they learn
that fund-raising can bring huge rewards; and they challenge themselves to try new things
they never imagined they could achieve.

All the major events we host and join provide every participant with a unique opportunity to
create lifetime memories.

I encourage you to get involved and have the time of your life!

Neville Tomkins OAM JP
Chief Commissioner
Scouts Australia (NSW Branch)

Did you hear about the 2019 World Scout Jamboree?

Last month, on 22 July, the quadrennial World Scout Jamboree kicked off, with more than
45,000 Scouts and Scouting leaders from over 150 countries joining together in West
Virginia. The theme of the 24th World Scout Jamboree was “Unlock a New World,” and it is
believed to have been probably the largest single event in Scouting history.

Around 10,500 volunteers, including representatives from Australia, travelled to the 10,000-
acre Summit Bechtel Reserve in West Virginia, for 12 unforgettable days.

The Australian contingent had the chance to participate in so many adventures, it was hard
to choose. They were offered activities like the big zip-line, a tree-to-tree canopy walk, an
extensive rope challenge course, kayaking, stand-up paddle-boarding, obstacle courses,
scuba-diving, bouldering, rock-climbing, rappelling, mountain-biking, skateboarding, rifle-
shooting, BMX, archery, white-water rafting, hiking and mountaineering. 

This global event gave participants a unique opportunity to make friends with Scouts from
around the world, and feel part of a global community, with a shared purpose and values.

Are you interested in Oz Venture 2021?

NSW is hosting the next pinnacle event for our Venturer section – Oz Venture! It’s the
equivalent of a Jamboree for Scouts and is therefore one of the most memorable
adventures a young person can have. It provides an opportunity for all members of
Scouting in the Venturer section (14 – 18 years of age) to come together in one place for a
once in a lifetime experience.

The organising team is seeking help to promote this event to the older Scouts across NSW
to get them as excited as us about the incredible experiences it will offer. It will be based in
Sydney, but includes expeditions all around Australia and the Pacific region, including the
tropical island of Fiji.

Register your expression of interest to attend OZ Venture 2021 here and don’t miss out!

There’s still time to join NSW Cuboree 2020!

The NSW Cuboree is a five day standing camp for Cub Scouts. The event brings together
hundreds of Cub Scouts from all across NSW, giving them the opportunity to develop their
teamwork, independence and leadership skills, while having fun and making new friends.

The 7th NSW Cuboree, ‘What On Earth’ will be held at Cataract Scout Park, and will include
Activity Bases modelled on ecosystems from around the world. From climbing walls and
forest obstacle trails to giant water slides and archery, there will be something for all Cubs
to enjoy! There’ll even be a taste of bungee jumping and hot air ballooning!

Registrations for Cuboree 2020 are now open – check out the information here and get
involved.

Find out about the New Zealand Jamboree 2019/2020

The 22nd New Zealand Jamboree “Solve the Mystery” starts on 26 December 2019 at the
Mystery Creek Events Centre near Hamilton in the centre of New Zealand’s North Island.
There are many things unique to a New Zealand Jamboree. With about 4000 participants,
the NZ Jamboree runs till 7 January 2020. The activity program, menu and ceremonies are
organised by youth members and some of the activities are not seen at Australian
Jamborees.

There’s also a unique Post Jamboree Tour (PJT) from 8 January 2020, consisting of 8 days
of culture, fun and activities which include white water rafting, theme parks and visits to
some of New Zealand’s natural wonders.

Registrations are already open, and you can find out more here.

Child Safety in Scouting

Scouts Australia NSW is committed to operating as a child safe organisation and implementing child safe

policies and practices in accordance with the elements of a child safe institution outlined by the Royal

Commission into Institutional Responses to Child Sexual Abuse report entitled Creating Child Safe

Institutions.

 

Remember

All suspicions, concerns or allegations about criminal matters or child protection matters should be reported

directly to the Chief Commissioner, the Deputy Chief Commissioner (Youth Safety, Compliance and

Support), the CEO or the Child Protection Officer at the NSW State Office.

To make a report use the online child protection form, call 02 9735 9000 or email

childprotection@nsw.scouts.com.au.

 

Imminent Danger

If a young person is in imminent danger, the matter should be reported directly and immediately to NSW

Police on 131 444.

Where a report is made to the police, you should also subsequently notify the NSW State Office.
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